Cooler activities for winding down

Simon Says

Typically, with only one person speaking at a time, this game is a great way to bring some calm and quiet to the end of your class. One person is the leader (or, ‘Simon’) who gives a command for students to copy. If the leader says ‘Simon says brush your teeth’ students need to pretend to brush their teeth. However, if the leader says ‘brush your teeth’ without the Simon Says at the beginning, students shouldn’t perform the action. Students are ‘out’ when they do the wrong thing at the wrong time. Demonstrate it yourself and then get the students to be the leader.


Picture Games
There are countless resources online for quiet coolers which you can use in your classroom. Games like ‘spot the difference’ or ‘odd one out’ are easy to find and bring to class. Either print out pictures for students to study in pairs, or project it onto a screen at the front for students to do together. Give the students a few minutes (in silence) to find what they’re looking for and feedback as a class.
Getting too cool? 


Rumour Game / Broken Telephone

[bookmark: _GoBack]A popular playground game, students stand in a line and whisper a word or message from one end to the other. The idea is to pass on the message from student to student and see if it is the same at the end as it was at the beginning. However, as the message gets passed along the line it tends to alter, particularly if students are speaking quickly and with less than perfect pronunciation. Be prepared for some funny final sentences!

Drawing Dictation

Whatever vocabulary you’ve been studying in class, you can review it with a quiet drawing dictation. Students listen and draw as directed, giving them a chance to remember what you’ve learnt in class as well as to cool down after a vibrant lesson. A fun variation is drawing games where you draw part of the picture and then pass it onto another student – for example, drawing the head of an animal and then passing it on for another student to draw the body, the legs and the feet. This can produce some really funny pictures and is great for eliciting language.


